## TRANSMITTAL MEMO

TO: Stephanie Rawlings-Blake, President City Council

FROM: Peter Little, Executive Director

**DATE:** July 2, 2009

**RE**: Council Bill 09 - 0343



I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 09 - 0343 introduced by Council President Rawlings—Blake at the request of the Department of Legislative Reference.

The purpose of the Bill is to correct certain technical errors and omissions in the City Code; repealing certain obsolete or otherwise unnecessary provisions; correcting, clarifying, and conforming certain language; and providing for a special effective date.

By repealing and re-ordaining, with amendments Article 31 Transit and Traffic Section(s) 10-23(a)(1), 10-23(b), 10-29(b)(1), and 10-48; Subtitle 9 – Land and Tenant; Section(s) 9-15

The Baltimore City Parking Authority has reviewed Corrective Bill 2009 and determined there would be a positive impact to the current Residential Permit Parking Program administered by the Parking Authority and no impact to either the metered parking program or City-owned off-street parking facilities.

Based on the comments above, the Baltimore City Parking Authority, Inc., supports the passage of City Council Bill 09-0343.

